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FROM THE HELM

Dear Homeowner,

Ronald Cordova, Assemblyman for our 74th District will speak to the.
Community on October 4, 1977 at 7:30p.m., our next regular Board Meeting.
We've asked Assemblyman Cordova to explain why legislation was passed
eliminating the California Highway Patrol from traveling our streets for’
traffic control. We need the extra police patrols and will ask him to
support legislation to reinstate those patrols.

Ron will also speak on the need for a property tax relief program that
will benefit all taxpayers rather than the proposed legislation which
takes from those who have and gives to those who are in lower income
brackets. Your support is needed. '

The Landscape Committee and the Board of Directors have reviewed our
landscape contract for the coming year and have unanimously approved a
new contractor, Comprehensive Landscape Design. On sight inspections
have proven very benefilcial in this selection.
Looking forward to seeing you at the next Board of Directors meeting.
Sincerely
Hal Sullivan

President
Nlguel Shores Community Association
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NI. .AL SHORES WOMEN'S CLUB

A luncheon on Thursday, October 6, at 12:30, will be followed by an
election and installation of our new President and Officers for the
coming year.

A specilal invitation is extended to any new resident who would 1like
to get to know her neighbors better - this meeting offers an excellent
opportunity for a friendly get-together.

On Thursday, October 13th, 10:00a.m., the Handicrafts Group meets in
the recreation center between 10:00a.m. and 2:00p.m. The current pro-
Jject of the group is the making of Christmas decorations. New members
are welcome to drop in and exchange ideas or offer suggestions. Bring
a sandwich for the lunch break.

Thursday, October 20th is lunch out for members and friends. Time and
location to be announced.

Any guestions, call Anna Jo Phares H493-0775, or Lucille Powell 496-0968

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

The Men's Club had the pleasure of entertaining the Niguel Shores
Women's Club at our first joint breakfast meeting on Friday, September
30th. The ladies were treated to bacon and eggs by the men, which they
really appreciated. Our guest speaker was Supervisor Thomas F. Riley
of the Fifth Distriet. All in all, a very successful occasion, which
we hope to make an annual event.

With the fall season we are thinking about our Christmas Party. DBuck
Ewing, Bob Pinkerton and John Bulleit are heading up the arrangements.
Be sure to mark Thursday, December 8th, on your social calendar. We
are expecting at least 100 members and guests. Tell your friends....:
things will be happening at the El Adobe in San Juan Capistrano.

Accolades to Elliott Schieffelin. Elliott has worked diligently for
two years as our Recreation Committee Representative.

Our golf fun continues under the able guidance of Chairman Art Powell.

Remember the First Tuesday of each month, breakfast at the Jolly Roger.
The Third Tuesday we meet at our Recreation Center. See you at 8:30a.m.

J. Bryce Gillespile
President, Men's Club
496--28068

REMINDER

COPY FOR THE SEA SHORE NEWS MUST BE RECEIVED AT THE REC. CENTER BY
THE 20TH OF EACH MONTH. THANK YOU.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE
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MOTHER'S CLUB

CATCHING UP=---

What a success! Our SeptemBber 15th Election Meeting was super. Thank
you again to all who attended and a special thanks to our enthusiastic
new "elected ones." We were all very happy to see such strong support.
The officers of the Mother's Group are:

Chairwomen: Patty McCreary, Bonnie Maxey & Linda Duffer

secretary: Ingrid Andrews

Hospitality: Marilyn Gingrich

Publicity: Linda Pompel & Leslie Quinton

Phone Committee: Lisa Buchner, Marcy Tonkinson, Ellen Hanna,
Christy Knoska and Alice Griswald.

Our September hostess Candl Burroughs deserves a cheer for presenting
tennis fashions modeled by our own community tennis buffs. It was a
meeting of many accomplishments, much fun and super food.

WHAT'S HAPPENING=-—-

1. The printing presses are. smoking! The cookbocks are being printed
and we are anxiously awalting their arrival. We will keep you post-
ed on the up and coming "Cook Book Kick-Off Party."

2. An old fimer will be visiting our Southern California shores from
February 15 to June 15. The L.A. County Museum of Art will be
housing a very famous guest - "King Tut." This bit of news was
brought to our attention by one of our chairwomen Linda Duffer.
Linda hopes to form a group for a possible excursion. We'll keep
you informed as to our progress in planning the trip.

PARENTS AND NEIGHBORS:

This year our little Trick or Treaters will be ringing your bells for
UNICEF (United Nations International Childrens Emergency Fund) collecting
pennies, nickles & dimes to help with the health, nutrition & education
of under priviledged children throughout the world.

October 13th will be a beautifying day. Yes beautifying! Our October
hostess is Linda Chaney. Our meeting will be a coffee given in her

home at 33491 Abalone Drive, starting at 9:30a.m. The topic will be

Skin Care and a make-up demonstration will be given. Reservations for
this event will be necessary, so please give Linda a response at 496-8238
by Monday, October 10th. This sounds like & lot of fun. Get your baby-
sitters early. ©See you there.

Patty McCreary & Bonnie Maxey
831-3388

VOLLEYBALL

Calling all volleyball players! Come and join us for volleyball every
Friday afternoon at 3:30 at the Rec. Center. Everyone is welcome, all
ages and all abilities. Tor further information contact Cathy Quiljano
at the Rec. Center - 493-0122.
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TENNIS NEWS

A1l our thanks to Marty & Dick Poivre for hosting such a super round robin
on Saturday, September 17th. The flnal scores were very close, with Judy.
Pasek & Dick Erkeneff the winners! :

Many interesting activities are upcoming, we hope all tennis players will
want to participatelll :

Oct. 6 - End of the season Tennis Committee meeting at 7:30 at the Rec.
Center. We will be electing new co-chairmen and committee
members. Some people who have been nominated are: Mike Roen,
Tom Cook, Jim Jameson, Christy Knoska, Dave & Betty Gordon,
Nancy Coop. Nominations will be taken from the floor. If you
are interested and active in tennis, FPLEASE attend this meet-
ing.

Oct. 8-9~ San Diego weekend trip postponed until spring.

Oct. 13 - Ladies Day tennis luncheon (postponed from Sept. 29). Our
two sessions of Ladies Morning have been most successful,
intermediates at 9:00 & advanced at 10:30 on Thursdays. The
more ladies that play the more fun it isl!

Oct. 15 ~ Big match with San Clemente - We need all our loyal players for
ladies, mens, & mixed doubles. Sign up at the Rec. Center
office - $2.00 per player. Sign up by Tuesday, October 1llth.

Nov. 12 - This would be a great weekend for a round robin - all we need .
is a host!1?%

Nan Danninger

493-8060

FALL TENNIS LESSONS

There are still a few openings in our fall tennis cliniecs which willl
start October 10th.

Instruction is being offered in Advanced, Intermediate, Advanced Beginner
and Beginner. Classes meet Mondays for one hour each at a cost of $20.00
per person for the entire series of 8 classes. Enrollment is limited.
Those interested sign up in Rec. office.

Those interested in private or semi-private lessons contact Alex Ott -

hg5-5281.




SPAGHETTI FEED

Mom - tired of coocking? DNeed a break? If so - gather up your family
Friday, October 7th and head for the Rec. Center where a delicious
spaghetti dinner will await you. Dinner includes spaghetti, salad, and
bread. Tickets will be on gale at the door - $1.00 per person.

POT LUCK
SUNDAY - OCTOBER 16th - 6p.m. - 9p.m.

HAPPY HOUR -~ 6-Tp.m.
DINNER - Tp.m.

The September Pot Luck was again a fun affair, with Jack Fellows acting
as Emcee. Catherine McDonald made the lovely and artistic fioral arrange-
ments.

We want to thank the Craft class of the Woman's Club for the use of the
really beautiful placemats they made. Along with the flowers, it warmed
up the room.

For information and reservations for the October 16th Pot Luck, call:

Mary Etta Lockwood....... 493-7868
Valerie FelloWS..e.eee. ...496-9759
Catherine McDonald.......493-7968

HALLOWEEN PARTY

Attention Ghosts, Goblins, Ghouls, and other Halloween creatures! Meet
Frankenstein and Dracula when they join us for a Halloween Party at thé
Rec. Center, Sunday, October 30th at 6:30p.m. Put on your costume and
Join us for movies, goodies and lots of Halloween fun. Also learn how
to help other children by Trick or Treating for UNICEF. We will pass
out collection cartons and explain all the details. For further in-
formation contact Cathy Quijano, Rec. Manager, 493-0122 or Bonnie

Maxey U96-8342,

AFTERNCON RECREATION

Attention all children and Moms! Beginning Monday, October Lth the Rec.
Center will be offering an afterncon recreation program for children of
all ages. This program will include supervised general play, games,

arts and crafts and special activities. No sign ups are necessary - Just
come and play any Monday or Wednesday from 3:30 to 5p.m.

Monday ~ Sports Day
(football, kickball, soccer, etec. for all ages)

Wednesday - Arts & Crafts Day
(art projects for all ages)

In case of raln there will be NO program on Monday but there WILL be a
program on Wednesdays.

Cathy Quijano
Recreation Manager
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WHO'S Wh., WHO'S NEW, AND WHAT'S DG..G
By Albert & Bertha Johnson

Sharing center stage this issue are musicilans Carroll and Lucille Cole
of Ionian Bay. Lucille, whod studied in Vienna for many years with the
man who taught the world famed pianist, Paderewskl, devoted most of her
life to teaching and concertizing, one of her star pupils being her son
Donald who, in addition to being a performing pianist, 1s a cellist of
sufficient eminance to play currently with the Los Angeles Philharmonic
Symphony Orchestra.

Carroll, himself an old symphony man, divided his long muslcal career
between violin and viola, being equally proficient on both. Many res-
idents of the Shores may recall the ﬁot luck celebration of the Cole's
55th wedding anniversary at the Center some time back.

Who's new? Shirley Miller and son Dave, happily here from,Nbuport Beach,
at 33622 Halyard. Shirley is doing public relations for Cannell & Ch fef:
and is anxicus to become involved in our community life

The H“Pmﬁn Stevens, new to the Shores from Hollywood, opened their
Cabrillc Isle home to the "Hills Belles", a service group founded over
20 years ago by Mrs. Stevens and other Hollywecod Hills parents of school
children, now devoted to helping fund camps for the Junior Blind.

Vhat's doing? A lively 101 year old father of Harmon Stevens has been
partying at the Stevens house after travelling from the midwest on his
owrnif

Tis
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Ruth McManigal, Louilse Cronk, Billlie Jenson and Blanche Lowe are current.
involved in a heneflt for the Florence Critfenton 3Services, QOrange County
cnly round the clock service for emotionally disturbed children., The

volunteer organization is sponsoring artist-sculptor George Stuart and
his exhibit of "The Romanoffs of Russ 15” October 10th, 2:00p.m., Forum,
Theater, Laguna Beach Festival of Ar -

Mary Etta Lockwood, Charlotte Lockwood, Catherine McDonald, Wilma O'Keefe,

and Shirley Schnitzer are among local residents planning a soiree to
preceed the gala opening of the new Saddleback College Theatre with the
production of "Man of La Mancha'" next January.

October, season of sun stretching southward, gold finch gracing gardens
and green be¢ts, all saints, small spooks, and UNICEF. Golden October!

Now with nights lengthening, neighbors need neighbors for fellowship,

fun and reassurance. If you want to get acquainted, get involved.
Example: Send in items for this column through yocur block hostess.

THERE 15 STILL A WATER SHORTAGE! PLEASE SHAMPOO YOUR HAIR IN YOUR OWN
HOME. PLEAZE TELL YOUR CHILDERN, THE SHOWERS ARE NOT A FLACE TO PLAY.
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